Item No 6(c)

COUNCIL MEETING, 27th November 2013
CABINET, 11th November 2013 

80 LOCALISED COUNCIL TAX REDUCTION SCHEME

Councillor Sweeney, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Communities presented a written report of the Director, Communities and Business Change seeking consideration and approval to a proposed Localised Council Tax Reduction Scheme for 2014/15.  The report provided background information to the requirement for the development of a Scheme, and advised of the arrangements that had been put in place for 2013/14 which had replicated the previous Council Tax Benefit Scheme in the knowledge that a new scheme would be developed and implemented for 2014-15.  The revised Scheme for 2014-15 would need to be cost neutral as no additional funding was available within the Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy.  If it was not to be cost neutral then additional funding would need to be identified as part of the budget process.  The report provided detailed information with regard to principles for local schemes, consultation on the proposals agreed by Cabinet at its meeting on 8th July 2013, protection for vulnerable and other customer groups and the financial and corporate implications involved.  

The Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy currently assumed a reduction of 29% in entitlement to Council Tax relief with an allowance for non-collection of Council Tax that would be passed on to the remaining claimants.  However, as a maximum 2% increase in Council Tax had already been assumed for the Council’s budget, the cost could not be passed on directly to other Council Tax payers and would instead fall on the Council as a whole resulting in service reductions/higher savings being required to be identified by Directorates during the budget process.  The Council was required to have approved a local scheme for 2014/15 by 31st January 2014 otherwise it would be required to adopt its existing scheme for a further year.

* RESOLVED that

(a) it be recommended to the Council that the proposed Localised Council Tax Reduction Scheme for 2014/15 be approved on the basis of a flat rate percentage reduction to entitlement of 19% and introduction of £2 per week minimum level of CTR reward;

(b) authority to take decisions on spend of new burdens funding be delegated to the Director, Communities and Business Change in consultation with the Cabinet Member for Communities; and

(c) the recommendation of the Communities Scrutiny Panel for the collection process to be amended so a second reminder is issued to new Council Tax payers before debt collection is moved to Stage 2 of the process be approved.


(Only part (a) of the above requires the approval of the Council)

